
 

 

 LONDON BOROUGH OF BROMLEY 
 

STATEMENT OF EXECUTIVE DECISION 
 

The Portfolio Holder for Resources, Councillor Graham Arthur, has made the 
following executive decision:  
 

BROMLEY YOUTH EMPLOYMENT PROJECT: UPDATE 
 

Reference Report (DRR13/133): 
 
Bromley Youth Employment Project: Update, 13/11/2013 Executive and Resources 
Policy Development and Scrutiny Committee 
 
Appendix 1: Case Study, 13/11/2013 Executive and Resources Policy Development 
and Scrutiny Committee    
 
Decision: 
 
(1)  The progress of Bromley College in delivering the Bromley Youth 
Employment Project be noted and reviewed again in three months to give 
adequate opportunity for the College to improve performance. 
 
(3)  If progress remains unsatisfactory, project delivery be reconsidered at this 
point. 
 
Reasons: 
 

Report DRR13/133 provides an update on the delivery of the Bromley Youth 
Employment project – the project being delivered by Bromley College of Further and 
Higher Education on behalf of the Council. 
 
Although the project was originally delayed due to unforeseen staffing changes at the 
College, progress has not been as expected since the project’s launch in July. The 
report identifies problems in the first quarter’s delivery and explains the actions taken 
to redress the issues. 
 
Payment is made on the delivery of outputs so the Council’s investment has been 
protected.  
 
The proposed decision was scrutinised by the Executive and Resources PDS 
Committee on 13th November 2013. 
 
 

………………………………………….. 
Councillor Graham Arthur  
Portfolio Holder for Resources 
 

Mark Bowen 

Director of Corporate Services 
Bromley Civic Centre 
Stockwell Close 
Bromley BR1 3UH 
 



 
 

 

Date of Decision:   27 Nov 2013 

Implementation Date (subject to call-in):   4 Dec 2013  
Decision Reference:   RES 13029 

 
 


